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Parent Council Meeting Wednesday 15th September 2021
Head Teacher Report
Culture

Term 1 focus –
‘Me at Home’ – GIRFEC – SHANARRI wheels termly
UNCRC Article 5: Right to guidance by parents and family; Article 16: Right to a private life; Article 18: Right to be brought up by your parents if possible; Article 27: Right to a good standard of living i.e. place to live, food and clothing.  
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Pupil roll 2021-2021 – Lochardil Primary starts the year with 13 classes – 322 pupils in P1-7, and 75 pupils (projected to rise to 100 approx. over the year) in Early Learning and Childcare totalling 397 (422) pupils.  
Staffing update – 

· We no longer have a Childcare Manager onsite in our ELC but are delighted to still have Clare MacKenzie as our peripatetic CCM.  

· Jilly Munro (Principal Teacher) is supporting our ELC using the management time allocated for ELC this session (2 days per week).

· Chloe MacDonald has been appointed permanent Principal Teacher.

· Muriel Murray has reduced her working week to 4 days and is sharing the role of Principal Teacher with Jilly Munro this year.

· Rachel Sutherland is appointed fixed term contract for the session and is class teacher with P3B.

· Claire Gray is appointed fixed term contract until May 2022 to cover Laura McLean’s maternity leave.  She is class teacher with P3/4.

· Jackie Duncan has been appointed as support worker in our ELC.

· We have a vacancy in our OoSC as an auxiliary, and also as a playground supervisor (5hrs per week).
· We have no further update on the position with ASN and await further guidance.

· Alison Fraser is back on a phased return.  The office will continue to operate restricted hours i.e. 8am-3pm most days.

· Pressures through Covid-19, positive results/isolation.

Communication

· The Blog (A new blog is ready to be launched!  It uses the Google sites platform and we are awaiting an update from HC/Google to include a subscribe function on the blog then we will release for use), school bag mail, official Facebook page, Twitter, and your child’s Google Classroom are our key communication channels.  We will also make use of the email and text service where appropriate/ necessary.  We continue to aim for a reduced carbon footprint and promote digital communications with the aim to be paper free as feasible possible.  Appointments can be made through the school office, or telephone/ email conversations if preferred.  Head Teacher Reports to Parent Council will be shared termly and uploaded to the Parent Council section on Blog.  
· Class communication systems will continue to include Termly Overviews to share planned learning and teaching experiences and the day-to-day running of the class, telephone or virtual meets, Class Blog, and Google Classroom.  They may also include home school diary, communication books/emails for some children/parents/carers etc.  Please do not hesitate to get in touch if required.

· Parental/Carer engagement & Family Learning Opportunities (FLO) will continue to be through virtual experiences for the time being in line with current HC guidance i.e. Open sessions through Google Classroom, parent/ carer meetings, information events; Learning Pathways; End of year final; Celebration events; Visits/Trips.

· We have shared our annual school year calendar and this will be updated online as and when necessary.  
· Please ensure all update forms, medical protocols/medication, and permission letters have been returned asap.  
Campus
Our school is safe, however, we currently have a number of outstanding works requiring attention that myself as RPO & Mr Grant as FMA are regularly reporting.  We will update asap.
School grounds – Covid-19 mitigations remain in place and we are limiting the number of people within the school building and/or grounds.  We thank everyone for your continued support and efforts to keep yourselves and our whole school community safe during these challenging times.  

Please adhere to the Public Heath Team guidance updated regularly, and that from the Scot. Gov. to minimise possible spread of the virus.  If your child is unwell for any reason, please keep your child at home until they are well and fit enough to attend.  Face masks will continue to be worn until at least October as shared by First Minister (1.09.21)
We continue to promote active travel in order to care for our environment and more importantly ensure our young people are safe and healthy.  If using a vehicle, please ensure you park with care observing all road markings in place, and thought given to our local residents and businesses.
Recognition - We are delighted to share we received confirmation in the last week of term 4 to share we have achieved our 6th Green Eco Flag status, and also been awarded the Digital Schools CRIS (Cyber Resilience Internet Safety) award (one of very few awarded in the UK/only 2nd in Highland).  We continue to focus on sustaining our UNICEF Rights Respecting School GOLD award status and Eco green flag status this year, and continue to share and recognise our work in the field of Learning for Sustainability.

2 of our staff, Chloe MacDonald and Jenny Scotson are currently working with the local authority on LfS themed work with particular focus on COP26.  This is a huge compliment to the work both teachers achieve in this area and also to their skills and talents to be shared to benefit our wider area and beyond also.  Our pupil achievements and engagements with learning and teaching on the theme of LfS/COP26 will be shared locally and nationally as a result.  C (collect) O (our) P (packets) is a campaign we have created and are involved in to address our crisp packet litter issue while using our waste to make foil blankets for local and national uses i.e. sleeping bags/blankets for homeless.
We need to stress the importance of working together to reduce our carbon footprint.  Some very simple ideas we can all take action on will also resolve issues for us including – active travel (avoid traffic/parking), waste minimisation (no food waste/ conscious effort with packaging if giving packed lunches, labelling all property including uniform), making regular use of the Google Classroom to reduce paper being used etc.   
· Wider learning experiences - We are usually used to offering a wide and varied programme of opportunities for wider achievement at our school through the support of volunteer parents and coaches, and outside providers.  Due to current restrictions, these are on hold at the moment however we are looking to start back up School Lets where possible.  Volunteers for sports teams and Bikeability welcome.
If you would like to volunteer to run a group (that can be led online initially until we feel comfortable mixing groups of children and having more visitors onsite) please get in touch with our school office and a member of our leadership team will be in touch.  
Community 

· We look forward to continuing partnerships with our local community and thank them for their support with all aspects of school life.  We aim to continue to build new relationships with others throughout the session that will be mutually beneficial. 
· Thank you so much to all our new position bearers on our Parent Council to allow it to function and continue to be a huge strength to our school and community.

· We have issued our School Fund contribution letter and are collating responses.  We are very thankful to share we have had about £1573 donated from about 50% of our families.
Curriculum

Our School Improvement and Report Plan will be available on the Blog before the end of term.  This report is based on findings from our work over last session and we thank everyone for your contributions as your voice matters.  Our strengths, areas for development, and planned actions to focus our improvement on to raise attainment and achievement for all learners, will be shared in detail also.  
We aim to continue to focus on – 

· Positive mental health and wellbeing; 
· Raising attainment and achievement in Literacy and Numeracy through ensuring our assessment procedures are robust/purposeful and interventions are data informed; 
· Digital technologies e.g. Google Classroom and other apps, to enhance, improve, personalise learning and teaching experiences;

· Developing our SHaRE policy and content in line with national guidance; 

· Our international partnerships to share our learning and teaching; 

· Continue to be a school with Learning for Sustainability at the heart and value Pupil Voice and participation.   
· Working closely with our ASG schools to moderate to support our Professional Judgements.
As always, we very much value parent/ carer support and voice to drive forward improvements in our school and celebrate the success of our young people.  We welcome any thoughts, reflections or queries on our plans for next session and as always welcome any support with the delivery through your shared skills and expertise.  
We have our first whole school opportunity for our virtual meeting ‘You Matter, Let’s Natter’ on Wednesday 29th September at 10am and we very much welcome the opportunity to meet with parents/carers online to hear views, share success and discuss ways for moving our school forwards together. 

Thank you and photo slide presentation of our individual class purchases using the PC fund donations from last session.

We have had a very settled return to school this session and look forward to our 2021-2022 session at Lochardil Primary School.
